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Tel: 07964 697556                          E-mail: mikejhayes@hotmail.co.uk  
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for access can be made by contacting one of the Church Wardens: 

 

Church Wardens 
 
 

Baptisms  
 
 
 

Weddings  
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Mrs Gwen Worcester.      Tel. 01634 672060 
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Mrs Catherine Gore.       Tel. 01634 404742 
 
 

Ms Tina Miles     Tel: 07967 795913 
 
 

Mrs Nicky Grimes.          Tel. 01634 864319 
 
 

Mrs Gwen Worcester  Tel. 01634 672060 

 
 

Mrs Mary Davis.             Tel. 01634 869650 
                 zero.mexdavis247@btinternet.com 
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Wouldham Parish Council: www.wouldhampc.kentparishes.gov.uk 
Burham Parish Council: www.burhampc.kentparishes.gov.uk 
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Dear friends  
On Sunday 3rd November at 10.30am the Bishop of    
Tonbridge will be with us at Wouldham Church for All 
Saints Sunday. I hope that many people will be able to be with us at that 
service. It will be an  opportunity to hear Bishop Simon speak and to 
meet him afterwards. Anyone new to the parish is especially welcome 
that day. 
I am also pleased to announce that we will be getting a curate in the   
parish next September. His name is Christopher Winter and he is       
currently in training and will come to us when he is ordained deacon at 
Michaelmas 2020. After one year he will be ordained priest, after which 
he will be able to celebrate the Eucharist (or Holy Communion). He is 
expected to be with us for 4 years.  
A curate is an assistant priest who is continuing to learn before going on 
to be in charge of a parish. We have been identified by the diocese as a 
parish with good learning opportunities. Of course it won’t just be him 
that is learning, the church community here continues to learn all the 
time including through studying the Pilgrim course. 
We have not had a curate here in living memory, so I am very pleased 
that we will be helping with the continuing training of a new priest. I 
think there will be a great benefit to the parish having a recently trained 
member of staff, and I believe Chris will bring very particular gifts to the 
mission and ministry of the church in this place, especially in this time 
of great change. As he, and we, prepare for this may I commend him to 
your prayers. 
I will ask Chris to write something to introduce himself in one of the 

magazines next year.      In peace, Mike 
 

Remembrance Day is on 10th November (see pages 3 & 5) 
Remembrance Day is the memorial day observed  by Common-
wealth member states since the end of the First World War to remember 
the members of the armed forces who have died in the line of duty. This 
year the red poppy will be used to remember civilian victims for the first 
time—acknowledging the wider impact of conflict. As usual, poppies 
are being sold around the villages and the proceeds from these go to the 
Royal British Legion for their work supporting war veterans. So please 
be generous. Local services of remembrance will be held on Sunday 
10th November: All Saints Church, Wouldham at 10.30am (see page 3) 
and at 2.0pm starting at Burham War Memorial. (see page 5) A two-
minute silence is held to remember the people who have died in wars 
and in particular, the local people from our villages who gave their lives 
in service are named and individually remembered. 

 
 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Commonwealth_of_Nations
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Commonwealth_of_Nations
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/First_World_War
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PERRINS CHARITY 
 

Trustees:  Rev. Mike Hayes, Marie Rayner and Catherine Gore 
 “WOULDHAM PERRINS CHARITY” 

 

The Trustees are pleased to be able to offer assistance in the form of a 
small Christmas hamper to residents of Wouldham who: 
 
*have lived in Wouldham for over 10 years  

 

*are 70 years of age or older 
 

*at the discretion of the Trustees who are known to be in need of             
financial assistance. 
 

If you would like to be considered please complete the form below. 
 
Application form 
All information given will be treated as absolutely confidential. 
 
 Name………………………………………………………………… 
  
 

Address .............................................................................................. 
  
 

Date of Birth………………...  Signature .........................................  
 

 
This form should be completed and sent to the Trustee, Mrs. Marie 
Rayner, 8 Trafalgar Close, Wouldham by 22nd November 2019. 

Messy Church will be  
CAROL SINGING  

around Burham  
 
 
 
 

on 21st December   
      
More information next month…...  

CHURCH FLOWERS  IN 
MEMORY OF A LOVED 

ONE AT CHRISTMAS 
 

 
 
 
 

Please see page 31 for   
details of how to make a 
donation for flowers….. 
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CHURCH OF ENGLAND SERVICES  
NOVEMBER 

 
 

Every Friday,    TODDLER CHURCH.      
9.15-10.15am Term time only     All Saints, Wouldham    
 

Sunday,     3rd November, All Saints Sunday 
NO  9.00am HOLY COMMUNION AT BURHAM  TODAY 
10.30am    Sung Holy Communion,   All Saints, Wouldham 
     * Bishop Simon to preside and preach (see below) 
 

Sunday,     10th November, Remembrance Sunday 

10.30am    Sung Holy Communion    All Saints, Wouldham 
2.00 pm    Burham Act of Remembrance        Burham War Memorial    
 

Thursday,  14th November 
11.00am    Winchester House Holy Communion & hymns.  All welcome 

 
Sunday,     17th November, 2nd Sunday before Advent 
9.00am      Said Holy Communion      All Saints, Wouldham 
10.30am,     Messy Church (see page 20) Burham Community Centre      
 

Sunday,    24th November, Sunday next before Advent 
10.30am         Sung Holy Communion    All Saints, Wouldham 
3.00pm     Bereavement Service   All Saints, Wouldham 
       

On All Saints Sunday,  3rd November.  
at  

All Saints, Wouldham                                      
 

'The Bishop of Tonbridge,  The Rt. Revd. Simon Burton-Jones  
 

will be presiding and preaching at the 10.30 service. 
 
This is part of his week-long visit to parishes in this deanery of Malling.  
We encourage everyone to come and hear him and meet him especially 
those who have moved in to the parish recently' 
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CHRISTMAS BAZAAR   
 

  Saturday, 16th November, 1pm—3pm,  
Burham Village Hall   

 
Raffle, Cakes, Jams & Chutneys, Bottle Stall.  

Come & look for Christmas gifts 
Refreshments: Tea & Homemade Cakes   

 
Anyone wishing to sell Christmas themed goods can hire a      
table, contact Gwen 01634 672060 
 Raising Funds for the Parish Church of Burham & Wouldham.  

Tickets from  allanplowman@hotmail.com   
or:   07773 485232 

Bring your own drinks and nibbles. Raffle on the night 
www.kentshortmatbowls.co.uk 

FRIENDS OF ST MARY’S BURHAM 
 

2019 EVENTS AT ST MARY'S CHURCH,  BURHAM   
(down by the river)  

Come and join us in this beautiful setting   

This is my Theatre -  
Snow Queen:    Saturday, November 23rd 2pm 
Tickets from  https://www.thisismytheatre.com/

burham 
 

Carols by Candlelight:   Saturday, December 14th 
 

We will be posting dates of all these events on our facebook page 
www.facebook.com/stmarysburham    Or call Rosie 01634 672346                

We hope you will be able to join us. 
 

https://www.thisismytheatre.com/burham
https://www.thisismytheatre.com/burham
http://www.facebook.com/stmarysburham
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Sunday  3
rd

 November  
10.30am  Morning Worship led by Julien Myles 
 

Sunday 10
th

 November 
2.00pm Remembrance Sunday at Burham War Memorial  

      Followed by service in the church led by  
      Rev. Mike Hayes  and Rev Naomi Oates 

 

Sunday 17
th

 November 
10.30am Morning Worship led by Rev. Gareth West 
 

Sunday 24
th

 November 
10.30am  Holy Communion led by  
                 Rev. Gareth West and Rev. Naomi Oates 
 

For details of other activities at The Church in Burham, incl. 
teas, Country Lunch, Film Club and Book Exchange, please 

see the ‘What’s Going On?’ pages in this magazine. 
 

 

THE CHURCH IN BURHAM (Methodist), Church Street, Burham 
MINISTER Rev. Naomi Oates Tel: 01732875072  or 

07485072407          Email:  naomi.oates@ methodist.org.uk 
  

Stewards:  Eileen Smith Tel. 01634867022.                                      
         Joyce Brown Tel. 01634864413 

 

Rod Murr  Tel. 01634868075         Trevor Smith Tel. 01634867022 
 

Requests for Baptisms, Weddings, Funerals to: Rev Naomi Oates or 
 one of the Stewards  

NOVEMBER 
‘The Church in Burham’ Services 

All services at the church, Church Street, Burham  

Following the impact of Hurricane Dorian in The Bahamas, our 
chosen charity for September and now also October is The        
National  Association of the Bahamas Hurricane Relief Fund. 
The Harvest Lunch in September raised £165, which will be       
donated to Water Aid along with monies raised from other          
activities. Thanks to all who came to the lunch and supported this 
cause. We would also like to thank the pupils of Burham Church of  
England Primary School and Church members for their generous gifts   
for our Celebration of Harvest. Twenty bags of food were taken to the 
Salvation Army in Gillingham to be distributed to those in need.  
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VOTING ISSUES 
 

HAVE YOU REGISTERED TO VOTE? 
If you have recently moved in and wish to vote in national or local elec-
tions you must register to vote. Voting rights do not come just because 
you pay Council Tax. 
 
The easiest way is to register is to go to the TMBC Website which says: 

 
“You can register online at: 

www.gov.uk/register-to-vote. 
 
Registration is quick, free and simple and will only take a few 
minutes. It will mean you have the right to vote at elections 
and being registered could also improve  your credit rating. 
Please note that you will need to have your National              
Insurance number when you register. Once we receive your           
application we will write to you to confirm you will be added 
to the Register or to ask for further information” 

 

 
HOW DO YOU WANT TO VOTE? 

 

There are 3 ways you can vote once you are registered: 
 

 Voting in Person. For most elections you will receive a Polling 
Card which tells you which is your Polling Station. In recent years 
these have been: 

For Burham Residents: The Old School Community Centre. 
For Wouldham & Peters Village : Wouldham School , 

       Worrall Drive. 
 Voting by Post. You can apply for a  Postal Vote to TMBC. 
 Voting by Proxy: You can appoint a Proxy to vote for you by       

     applying to TMBC. 
 

Once you have registered to vote it is assumed you want to vote in      
person. You can easily change this by going online to TMBC for a     
Postal or Proxy Vote and following the instructions there. 

If you have any problems or queries contact your TMBC Councillors 
Dave Davis or Roger Dalton. 

http://www.gov.uk/register-to-vote
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HUGE IMPROVEMENTS TO 
OUR VILLAGES’  BUS SERVICE  

 

In the near future and hopefully before Christmas, 
there will be significant improvements to the local bus services in our 
villages.  This is possible because of funding provided by Trenport for a 
3 year period as part of the planning agreement for Peters Village . It is 
intended that the existing 155 service will run on its normal route from 
Chatham to Maidstone and there will be a new service linked to the 155 
but with a half hour time difference and differences in the route. This will 
open up new destinations to us such as the Aylesford, Quarry Wood 
shops and a better link (but not direct) to Maidstone Hospital. There will 
also be a different and much cheaper fare structure for the evening bus 
service. 
The existing 155 Bus service route will continue to be from Chatham → 
Borstal → Wouldham (through the High Street) → Peters Village → 
Burham (via Hall Road, Knowle Road & Rochester Road) → Eccles → 
Aylesford à Running Horse Roundabout → Ringlestone à Maidstone Bus 
Station. The return journey is the reverse of this. 
The new service will run from Chatham Bus Station → Borstal → 
Wouldham Church → Burham (via School Lane, Pilgrims Way and 
Rochester Road) → Peters Village (via New Court Road à Eccles (via 
New Court Road) → Aylesford → Quarry Wood (via Station Road 
and Hall Road) → Maidstone Bus Station via A20. The return journey 
is the reverse of this. 
In the evenings, existing journeys after 7pm (currently operated by       
Nu-Venture) are to be retained but will be operated by Arriva and will be 
a two hourly service as now. However, as a result of this, passengers will 
be able to make use of Arriva’s Twilight fares offer whereby all journeys 
made after 7pm will cost just £1.60 for a single ticket.  Bus passes and 
season tickets can be used as normal. 
We must all realise this improved service is only funded for 3 years. If 
the service is well used it will be able to be funded from fares paid by 
passengers. If it is not, we will lose it. So please use it. 

A massive improvement in our local bus service is on the horizon but this 
is work in progress. More will follow in the December. In the meantime, 
residents with any questions or comments should speak to our Tonbridge 
and Malling Councillors Dave Davis and Roger Dalton who are working 
with KCC on this issue. 
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THE HENRY PETERS    
CHARITY 

 

This charity was set up by    
Henry Peters in his will around 
1912 to be distributed to the sick 
and poor of Wouldham by the 
Parish Council. The trustees 
have agreed that the payments 
could be used to fund residents 
getting to and from the doctors’ 
surgery or hospital.                       
To apply please contact the 
Council clerk on 01634 864319 
or clerk@wouldhampc.co.uk. 

Domestic & Commercial 
 

Tom Whiterod 
Supply & Fit 

 

01634 669033 / 07957757905 
 

T.TCARPETSANDFLOORING@ 
YAHOO.COM 

T.T CARPETS 
AND 

FLOORING 
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WOULDHAM PARISH COUNCIL 
 

 
Our last meeting was on October 1st and  

the next meeting will be on  

November 5th, 7.30pm in the Village Hall 
 

SCAMS 
A local resident was recently scammed by 2 men who said they were 
from the Water Board. We get information on recent scams from KCC 
and the Community Warden. I put them up on Facebook but for the     
vulnerable who may not have Facebook please can you remind them to 
be careful who they let into their house or who they talk to on the phone. 
 

YOUTH CLUB 
The Youth Club going from strength to strength. They meet on Friday in 
the Village Hall 7.30-9.30pm. All children from year 7 are welcome. 
 

ZUMBA 
Also happening in the Village Hall are the Zumba classes on a Monday 
evening. Zumba gold starts at 6.30pm with the following class starting at 
8pm. These are proving to be very popular classes so go along and have 
some fun! 
 

REMEMBRANCE SERVICES 
This year the Remembrance service will be on November 10th at 
10.30am. The Parish Council send representatives to remember and 
thank all the members of Wouldham’s community for giving their lives 
in the 2 world wars. 
 

SPEED WATCH 
If you are interested in training for Speed Watch or have any other   
comments or suggestions on the traffic in Wouldham, please contact 
Dawn from Wouldham Against Traffic.  
Her email is dawnieh@talktalk.net 
 

NEW REFUSE COLLECTIONS 
Despite a couple of hiccups the new waste services scheme appears to be 
working well. Chair of the PC, Jenny puts up reminders on Facebook as 
to which bins should be going out on Monday. If you have any problems 
such as failure to empty bins, ring the waste desk, TMBC - 01732 
876147  or if you would like to ask a question you can contact waste  
services on waste.services@tmbc.gov.uk 
 
CONTACT DETAILS: 
Nicky Grimes, Clerk   clerk@wouldhampc.co.uk 
Jenny Head,   Chair    jheadwpc@gmail.com 

mailto:dawnieh@talktalk.net
mailto:waste.services@tmbc.gov.uk
mailto:clerk@wouldhampc.co.uk
mailto:jheadwpc@gmail.com
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Wouldham All Saints CE School 
invites you to their annual 

 
FIREWORK DISPLAY 

 
Thursday, 7th November 

6pm: Refreshments              
in the School Hall 

 
Last entry is at 7.15pm 

with the Firework Display starting at 7.30pm 
 

Free entry—donations appreciated. 
 

Donation buckets will be placed on the doors for any monetary          
contributions you would like to make 

  

WOULDHAM ALL  SAINTS SCHOOL 
 

WINTER FAYRE 
 

Meet Father Christmas 
 

Enjoy a luxury hot chocolate whilst getting ahead of the 
Christmas Shopping  

 

Saturday, November 30th, 10 –2pm. 
 

Stall holders welcome, charge applies 

Contact: friendsofwouldham@gmail.com 
07377620887 
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Wouldham All Saints Church of England Primary School 
 
November here again and so starts the run into winter! Seasons are great 
for seeing changes and although we may wish for long and hot sunny 
days we have just as much fun in the colder parts of the year and maybe 
even get chance to play in the snow! 
Last year saw our first time of enjoying an adventure residential in       
November and this is being repeated again this year. Although colder and 
darker as long as you can wrap up warm there is no reason not to enjoy 
the same activities and adventures that we have been doing over many 
years. This year we are taking 45 Year 5 children to a centre in Ashford 
where we will climb, swing, abseil, zip, shoot arrows, complete obstacle 
courses and other challenges and whatever the weather throws at us! 
Children learning away from home and including nights away has been 
shown to massively increase confidence and even achievement – but also 
serves to provide lifelong memories whilst developing independence. 
Our Year 5 trip isn't the only experience we encourage our children to do 
– it was only last month that Year 6 had a week in France where the   
challenge was using language and experiencing a different culture. This 
was especially so when we visited a French school that we have partnered 
with. The style of school and approach had many similarities but also 
very many differences – the French children were appalled that English 
children have to go to school on Wednesdays and also wear a uniform! It 
was really challenging for the children to spend time talking together and 
overcoming language barriers but it was very impressive to see the effort 
and enthusiasm taking place. We are hoping to have even more contact 
between the schools over the coming year and maybe even welcome our 
new French friends to Wouldham one day.  
The French trip had been in danger of not taking place following the theft 
of one of our minibuses but Dan and Debs from Farleigh Coaches        
gallantly came to our rescue and allowed us the use of one of their       
vehicles. Thank you! It meant all could happen as planned and a very  
successful week was completed. Let's hope this trip can still take place in 
the future depending on outcomes with Brexit. 
November is fireworks time and our annual event is open to all and taking 
place on Thursday 7th. Come along – its free to enter but please make a 
donation especially as we need to fund the cost difference between       
insurance payout and replacement minibus! Enjoy your Novembers and 
be confident that we will continue to enjoy our learning in all areas 
throughout the month!  
       Carl Fitter, Headteacher 
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Burham Music Hall Group is staging a .... 
 

CHRISTMAS SPECIAL SHOW 
 

Full of Christmas Goodies for all the family 
 

7th December. 2.0pm & 7.30pm 
Burham Village Hall 

 

Tickets available from: 
Frosts Shop  & 157 Rochester Rd. 
Adults £8     Children £4 

BAR *  GAMES & STALLS *  REFRESHMENTS                                                               

Family ticket: £15 (admits up to 5 people)                                           

Individual ticket: £5                                                                            

Tickets available from 1st October from:                                 

School reception or                                                                           

Helen: 01634 660756 or                                                                    

Vickie: 07957 529595                                                                                 

Tickets must be bought in advance and will not be available on the 

night.                                                                                                   

Please do  not bring your own sparklers or fireworks. 

BURHAM CE  PRIMARY SCHOOL PTFA  
 

 

FIREWORK DISPLAY                                                                                                
 
 

FRIDAY, 1st NOVEMBER  
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COMPASSION, ACCEPTANCE, RESPONSIBILITY,               

FORGIVENESS, TRUST 
 

We would like to welcome back all of our children and their families for this 
new school term.   
As a school we support many different charities throughout the year and this 
term one of the charities we decided to support was the NSPCC. In order to raise 
money for this worthwhile cause the children all took part in a ‘Sponsored 
Singalong’ where each class learnt a song which they then performed for the rest 
of the school. As a result of all the singing we managed to raise a fantastic 
£1620 so a big thanks to all the children, staff and those who sponsored their 
efforts. To continue our fundraising efforts, children were invited to come into 
school on 18th October which was the last day of term, wearing something pink 
for Breast Cancer, in exchange for a voluntary donation. 
On Tuesday 17th September our Year 5 class took part in a performance of Roald 
Dahl’s Revolting Rhyme of the Three Little Pigs, set to music, through          
Music@Malling. The children received a music workshop from some of the  
organisers of Music@Malling before showing off what they had learnt, together 
with children from other schools, in a concert at St Mary’s Church in West 
Malling.  
Also this term, a large proportion of our Year 6 children completed the Cycling 
Proficiency Programme through KCC and our Year 6 class dressed up in       
Victorian clothes and visited Kent Life for a Victorian Day as part of their      
Creative Curriculum topic. All of our children also had their photographs taken 
and the children from our new Reception Class had their class photo printed in 
the Kent Messenger’s First Class supplement. 
For our Harvest Festival we welcomed members of the Methodist Church to 
School, while the Salvation Army benefitted from the generous donations given 
by our children and their families. The members of the Methodist Church said 
that they enjoyed the friendly atmosphere of the school and were impressed with 
the preparation and delivery of items performed by the children during the     
service.  
Our Annual PTFA Firework Display will take place on Friday 1st November. 
There will be stalls, refreshments and a bar, as well as a spectacular firework 
display. We hope that as many people as possible from the village and            
surrounding area will be able to attend and it isn’t too late to get your tickets. 
Tickets are £5 per person or a Family Ticket for £15 (admits up to 5 people). 
These are available via the school office or by calling Helen (01634 660796) 
or Vickie (07957 529595). Entry is by ticket only and these must be     
purchased in advance.  
As always, all updates relating to our school can be found on our website 
www.burham.kent.sch.uk  If you would like to get involved with our PTFA 
please do get in touch office@burham.kent.sch.uk  Michelle Grima - Headteacher 

http://www.burham.kent.sch.uk
mailto:office@burham.kent.sch.uk
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BURHAM  
PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

NOVEMBER 2019 
Keep up to date with Parish Council business, visit: 
Website: www.burhampc.kentparishes.gov.uk   
Facebook page “Burham Parish Council” 

Whilst (kerbside) household refuse and recycling changes came into   
effect on Monday 30 September 2019, the main recycling site near to the 
Village Hall & Parish Office will remain open. Whilst many main       
recycling sites within the Borough may be closing, the Burham site will 
not. Cans, glass, plastics, books, CD’s, DVD’s, card and paper can still 
be recycled in the large banks. As a reminder the cardboard/paper bank 
does generate revenue for the village, so please continue to use.        
Sometimes the bank may state “No cardboard”, this is INCORRECT,  
paper and cardboard can be placed in the bank.  
Rochester Rd from Bell Lane to Church Street is scheduled to be closed 
on Monday 18 November 2019 between 9.00 am – 3.00 pm. This is to 
enable UK Power Network contractors to trim back the trees growing in 
the overhead power lines between numbers 209-221 Rochester Rd.    
Residents who live between the closure points should be able to gain   
access during the works, as long as access is maintained for the          
contractors.  A diversion route has been advised. UK Power will be     
advising  residents/businesses if their power will be affected on this day.  
Please be advised that Church Street is scheduled to be closed from the 
car park to New Court Road on 4 November 2019.  This closure is     
necessary to install the “Gateway Section”.  The car park may be         
affected.   
Residents should receive notification of the road closure via KCC    
Highways.  The scheme will also be addressing the speed limits. 
War Memorial Funeral Flowers: Due to the new recycling collections, it 
is now not possible to dispose of any flowers placed at the war memorial 
garden. Permission to place flowers in this location should be requested 
in the first instance from myself (details below).  Details will be taken 
and flowers must be removed and disposed of appropriately outside of 
the war memorial garden after seven days.  
Windmill Public House:  As the pub is listed under the TMBC           
Community Asset scheme, The Parish Council has registered an interest 
as the owner has indicated that he wishes for the listing to be rescinded.  
The listing gives the community (including the parish council) the right 
to a moratorium period of 6 months to determine if they wish to purchase 
the asset.   
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Join us in the Old School 

Community Centre                 
for a                                              

Pizza Night                       
Monday 11th November         

7:30pm – 9:00pm  

ALL WELCOME!  
 

Please let us know via our Facebook page if you will be coming along       
(This event will be £1 per person)  

 

Future events:  
Monday 9th December 7.30pm-9.30pm – Christmas Party 
Monday 13th January 7.30pm – 9.00pm – 1st Year Celebration.            
            Jacket Potato night 

Psst…Look out for details of future events, including details of our fort-
nightly ramble via our Facebook page.  

If you would like to help out in anyway, or offer new ideas, or 
are just curious to see what we are about, please do drop by.  

 

There is much to consider and consultation with the residents would 
be made before any formal decision is made. 
Trenport have notified us that their application for 60 houses in the 
southern extension to Peters Village has been submitted to TMBC.  
TMBC Planning reference number is TM/19/02199/OAEA. 
As a reminder, please do not park across dropped kerbs, near to    
junctions or anywhere that your vehicle could be classed as an         
obstruction.  Please also respect the double yellow lines in the village.  
If you have any items that you would like the Parish Council to discuss, 
just give me a call on 01634 685936, e-mail me on 
pam@burhampc.co.uk or come along to the monthly meetings,          
normally held the last Monday of the month.  The next meeting is  
scheduled for Monday 25 November 2019, 7.30 pm The Parish Building, 
ROCHESTER ROAD, BURHAM.  Pam Saunders – Clerk.    
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Wouldham Parish Council 
Parish Clerk—Nicky Grimes 01634 864319  clerk@wouldhampc.co.uk     
www.wouldhampc.kentparishes.gov.uk 
Council Meetings are held in Wouldham Village Hall.  The next    
meeting: 5th Nov., 7.30pm. Usually on the first Tuesday of the month. 

Wouldham - Car Park, Knowle Rd,  
2nd November, 8.00am–9.00am.  
 

Burham, Village Hall Car Park,  
2nd November.15am -10.15am   
 

Eccles –  Bull Lane lay-by.  
2nd November, 10.30- 11.30am 
16th November, 8.00am—8.45am 

Snodland-  Saltings Road 
 (outside Neville Park) 
9 & 23 Nov. 8.00am—9.00am 
 

Snodland—St Benedicts Rd, 
junction of Paddlesworth Rd. 
16th November, 8.00-9.00am 

 

PARISH INFORMATION 

 

  

Burham Parish Council 
Pam Saunders – Clerk.  
The Parish Office,  Rochester Road. Burham. ME1 3RJ 
Opening times:  Mon-Frid., 10am—2pm 
Tel: 01634 685936.  Email: pam@burhampc.co.uk  
www.burhampc.kentparishes.gov.uk 
The next Council meeting: 25th  November, 7.30pm. Usually the last 
Monday in the month. 
 

COMMUNITY WARDEN:- Vivien Hickmott  07813694140 

POLICE  - PCSO Jo-Anne Tiller,  non emergency tel .no. – 101 
HALLS FOR HIRE 
Burham Old School Community Centre – 01634 863322  
Burham Village Hall – 07842883028  
‘The Church in Burham’ Hall –   01634  867022   
Wouldham Village Hall –  01634 864319 clerk@wouldhampc.co.uk 
 

SATURDAY WASTE COLLECTION   
TMBC Helpline 01732 876147     www.tmbc.gov.uk 

All sites on the Saturday Service have WEEE collection ie-              
Waste, Electrical, Electronic, Equipment & scrap metal items at the same 
time that Veolia's vehicles are on site. 
Do not leave waste unattended at the collection sites or in advance of the waste 
vehicles arriving 

mailto:clerk@wouldhampc.co.uk
mailto:pam@burhampc.co.uk
mailto:clerk@wouldhampc.co.uk
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Phoenix Medical Practice 
33 Bell Lane, Burham, ME1 3SX.   Tel: 01634 867982.      

 

Opening times  
Monday & Thursday:     8:30 am - 5:00 pm  
Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday:    8:30 am - 6:00 pm 
 

Dispensary Opening Times 
Monday & Thursday:     8:45 am -  12:00 pm      
        2.00 pm –  4:45 pm 
Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday    8:45 am -  12:00 pm  
        3:30 pm –   6:15 pm  

www.phoenixsurgery-burham.nhs.uk 

NHS 111 can help if you have an urgent medical problem and 
you’re not sure what to do. NHS 111 is available 24 hrs a day,7 days a 
week. Get NHS help online or on the phone.                                                                  

To get help from NHS 111, you can: -                                                                                  
go to 111.nhs.uk (for people aged 5 and over only) or telephone 111     
 
 

DEFIBRILLATORS:  Situated:  
1. Outside Burham Parish Office.                
2. Outside Wouldham Village Hall.    
3. Outside Wouldham Village Store.     
If a machine is needed, call 999 for the code and instructions. 
   
 

PRESCRIPTIONS. If you are unable to collect your prescriptions and 
live in Burham, Wouldham or Peters Village, the Church offers a         
collection service. Contact: Rachael Harris. 07725289194                      
The surgery require 72 hours to prepare the prescription and the          
volunteers collecting these prescriptions need 24hrs notice. 
 
 

HEARING AIDS.  
HiKent Hearing Clinic, monthly—14thNovember. 10.30-11.30 hrs at 
Burham Community Centre. Aftercare clinics for NHS hearing aids. 
Free of charge & open on a drop-in basis. No need for an appointment. 
Trained volunteers are able to change batteries, clean and re-tube hearing 
aids while you wait. https://hikent.org.uk/   
 

HEALTH 

https://111.nhs.uk/?utm_source=nhsuk&utm_campaign=nhs_services&utm_content=nhs_111
https://hikent.org.uk/
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What’s Going On? 

 
SOCIAL GROUPS & MEETINGS 
 

Women’s Institute - 3rd Tuesday of each month at the Burham Village 
Hall.7.30pm. Contact Eileen Smith 01634 867022. 
 

Wouldham 60+CLUB. Social afternoon for over 60s. Meeting Tuesdays, 
2-4pm at the Watermans Arms, Wouldham 
 

Burham Meeting Place - A Community Group socialising with events 
for the whole community. Meeting once a month on a Monday evening, 
November 11th, 7.30pm till 9pm  (usually the second Monday of the 
month.) (see page 15)                   
 

Thursday Community Club - Burham Community Centre, 10.30-12pm. 
Tea, coffee, cakes. Friendly gatherings & outings. November 7, 14, 21 & 
on 28th going on an outing to Polehill Garden Centre. Contact: 01634 
867669. Hi Kent Hearing Clinic here on 14th November. (see page 17)  
 

Afternoon Tea The Church in Burham, Church St. 3.0pm. every Tuesday 
Join us to enjoy a cup of tea and cake, a fun quiz and good company. All 
welcome.  Contact Trevor Smith  01634867022  

 

Coffee Morning. All Saints Church, Wouldham. Last Friday of the 
month 10.45 –11.45am. 29th November.  
 
 

Country Lunch - The Church in Burham, Church St.  Sorry, but please 
note that there will be  no Country Lunch in November. It will resume 
in December, so do not forget to put Thursday 12th December in your 
diaries for a Christmas Country Lunch! 
 
 

SHOPS 
Wouldham Village Store.134 High St. 01634 863731. Open 7-7.30pm 
Frosts Service Station & Store, Rochester Rd, Burham. 01634 861228,     
     Hours: Monday-Friday:7-7pm. Saturday:7-6pm. Sunday:8-1pm.  
The Vale Bakery, 209 Rochester Rd, Burham 01634 861572.           
     Closes 4pm.   Closed Sunday & Monday. 
 
 

ALLOTMENTS  Different size allotments are available to grow your 
own fruit and veg. Burham: Contact: Dave Young 01634 867669.  
             Wouldham: Contact Sue 01634 682363   

 
 

CRAFTS  Bear Paws Quilters in Burham Community Centre. Meeting 
Wednesdays twice a month. Many talented people with varied abilities in 
all areas of needlework. 7.30-9pm. Contact Mrs Taylor 01634 861781 
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BOOKS 

Book Club - Meet 3rd Wednesday of the month at various  local venues.      
Contact - Gwen Worcester 01634 672060.                                              

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Book Exchange - The Church in Burham, Church St. Sorry, but please 
note that there will be  no Book Exchange in November. It will resume 
on the first  Saturday of December.   
 
 

ACTIVITY/SPORT 
Burham Baton Twirlers -Village Hall every other Thursday 4.15-30pm. 
Contact Lyn Robinson 07729 373558. 
Burham Blue Bells Dance School. Sat 9.30-12noon in Community Centre 
3 years and above. Contact - to be confirmed. 
Duet Dance School Fri 3.30-7pm.  Julie Potter/Hayley Mann.                     
duets_dancer_school@yahoo.com 
Burham Football Club - Contact Paul Fitzpatrick 07805198937. 
Force Medway Group - Self Defence in Burham Village Hall.  
Tues 7.30-9.30pm.  Weds 6-7.15pm.   Fri 6-8.30pm.                               
Contact Stuart or Lorraine Lowe 01634 862943  
Short Mat Bowls Monday & Wednesdays in Burham Village Hall, 
7.30pm - 10pm. New Members are always welcome. Contact - Irene    
Benton 01634 867466 
Windmill monthly dog walks from The Windmill Inn, Burham at 10am. 
Advertised in the Windmill. Afternoon tea there afterwards. 
Rambles are organised fortnightly. Evenings are best time to contact    
Jane Gilbert: 01634 682910.    

 
 

TRANSPORT   
155 daytime Bus Services by Arriva  & 
155 Evening Service by Nu-Venture - 01634 283600 & 01622 679000. 
Clarkes of London’s commuter coach service. The 764a and 764b      
service picks up from bus stops: Keepers Cottage Lane (05:52 & 06:30) 
&Village Road (05:50 and 06:28). www.clarkescommute.co.uk or call   
020 8778 6697 
A Free Bus to Tesco leaves Wednesday,10am from Burham village only. 
 

 

KCC Mobile Library:  Fortnightly on Tuesdays:  
NOVEMBER: 5th & 19th                                               
Wouldham, Walter Burke Ave - 13.15-13.45hrs.                               
Wouldham,  Ravensknowle -  13.55-14.25hrs.                                          
Burham, Village Hall - 14.35-15.35hrs  (use us or loose us!) 

javascript:handleMailto('mailto:duets_dancer_school@yahoo.com');return%20false;
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CHURCHS 
Church of England Parish of Burham & Wouldham: (See page 3) 
     1.  All  Saints, Wouldham. Parish Church.  

 2. Burham Old School Community Centre:   
      (i) Messy Church – 3rd Sunday of the month 10.30-12 noon.  

  Rod Murr 01634 868075. For all ages. Games, painting and  
           many other activities and a special bible story. Refreshments.  

 (ii)  9.00am Early morning communion. 1st Sun. of the month. 
 3.   St Marys Church, Old Church Rd, Burham is a redundant       

Anglican Church under the care of the Churches Conservation 
Trust. Occasional special C of E services held there and events 
run by the Friends of St Marys. (page 4) 

Methodist. The ‘Church in Burham’ (page 5) 
 
 

EATING & DRINKING 
The Butchers Block Pub/Restaurant, Burham - 01634 786626  
The Robin Hood Pub/Restaurant. Common Rd, 01634 861500  
The Windmill Inn /Restaurant, Burham - 01634 864570  
Happy House Chinese Takeaway, Burham - 01634 668326  
Fish & Chips Van: Wednesday, 5-8pm. Burham Village Hall car park 
                            Saturday, 5-8pm. Wouldham recreation ground car park. 
Medway Inn & Rubys Indian Restaurant/Takeaway, Wouldham. 869181  
Waterman Arms, Wouldham. Sunday lunch and Friday afternoon tea. 
01634 681830  
 
 

THEATRE/MUSIC/FILM/ART 
Burham Music Hall Group. (see page 12) Meeting weekly on       
Thursdays, 8.0pm, Burham Village Hall. Planning/ rehearsals for Music 
Hall performances in December 2019 & March 2020. Come along. New 
members welcome.  
Film Club 7.30pm Wednesday 6th November. The Church in Burham, 
Church St. Join us to watch ‘The Time Traveller’s Wife’ directed by 
Robert Schwentke and starring Eric Bana, Rachel McAdams and Ron 
Livingston. Share tea and coffee after. Donation of £1. Contact Eileen 
Smith 01634867022 
Church Choir. All Saints Church Choir. Choir practice is on              
Thursdays, 7.30pm, All Saints Church, Wouldham. New junior and senior 
members are most welcome. Enquiries: Sandra Holman: 01634-867586 
Church Bell Ringing  All Saints Church, Wouldham. Practice: Weds at 
8pm. New ringers are welcome. Tina Miles Tel: 07967 795913 

This is my Theatre. Snow Queen, Saturday, November 23rd 2pm.          
St Marys Church, Burham. (see page 4) 

tel:01634681830
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JELLYBEANS PRE-SCHOOL, WOULDHAM VILLAGE HALL 
Our Ofsted Inspection found Jellybeans to be 'good'. 
Sessions : 
Mon - Fri am 9.15-11.45 
Mon - Thurs pm 12.25 - 2.55 
Mon - Thurs Lunch Club 11.45 - 12.25 
Early drop off option available. 
Feel free to visit at any time, no appointment necessary.                              
For further information please contact-  
Mrs Donna Cook (Supervisor) on 07932551771 

 

BURHAM CHILDREN'S CENTRE    
 
Bell Lane, Burham. ME1 3SY Tel: 03000 418008                                   
Free sessions for children aged 0-5 years— TUESDAY, & FRIDAY                                        
Closed on Monday, Wednesday & Thursday                                                                                

3rd Tuesday of the Month only 1.00pm –3.00pm. Well Baby Clinic.     
Development Reviews 1.00pm-14.30pm                                              
Come and get your child weighed and speak to a health visitor.                                                                                                            
Friday am  9.30am –10.30am. Baby Stay & Play  Birth - Crawlers                                    

11.00am—12.30pm. Stay & Play.                                                           
You can now register for the Children’s Centre online:              
www.kent.gov.uk/ccregistration                                                            
email: tmcc@kent.gov.uk  Like us on Facebook & for all the latest updates:                                                             
www.facebook.com/Tonbridge-and-Malling-Childrens-Centres           

BURHAM PRE-SCHOOL, BURHAM VILLAGE HALL.   
  

'Good ' OFSTED inspection - April 16.  
We welcome children aged 2 -5yrs. 
Sessions: 
Mon - Fri* am 9.15 - 11.45.   *Fri. am is for rising 5's only          
Mon - Fri pm 12.20 - 2.50.     Mon - Fri.  Lunch Club 11.45 - 12.20   

  

Optional ‘early bird’ drop off at 9am for £1.0. 
Come along and visit to see if we are right for you! 
Visit our website:  burhampre-school@weebly.com 
Supervisor - Tracey Beechey Tel: 07920 599287/07710 829954  
Email:  Burham.pre-school@hotmail.com      

http://www.kent.gov.uk/ccregistration
mailto:tmcc@kent.gov.uk
http://www.facebook.com/Tonbridge-and-Malling-Childrens-Centres
mailto:burhampreschool@weebly.com
mailto:Burham.pre-school@hotmail.com
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Paul J. Rowland 
Independent Funeral Directors  

 Maidstone: 
15 Mid Kent Shopping Centre,  

ME16 0PU - 01622 757177. 
Penenden Heath, ME14 2JP -   

01622 662661 
  

24 Hours a Day ~ 365 Days a Year 
We offer a full range of services and  

facilities, home arrangements at your 
convenience. 

Free car parking 
 Company Director: Paul J. Rowland 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Kerry Whiterod 

07506 790946 
 

City & Guilds Qualified 
Fully insured 
 

Kits Coty, Salisbury Road,  
ME20 7EW 

BARK IN STYLE 
 

DOG GROOMING 

 

LOCAL  
MOBILE HAIRDRESSER 

Looking to take on new clients in the area 
 

 
20 Years Experience. 

Fully Trained Wella Color  
Technician. 

City & Guilds Level 3. 
Teaching Experience. 

 

 

Please call Michelle 
     07821 833112 

 
 

ROOFING REPAIRS   
 GRP Flat Roofing Specialist 

Chimney Repairs / Pointing 
Roof Windows/Skylights 

 PROPERTY  MAINTENANCE 
Guttering / Fascias / Soffits 
Fencing, Paving, Decking 
Interior & Exterior Painting 

 

 

Call Nick: 07949 588464 
01634 262582 

AP Services 
www.ap-services-kent.co.uk 

 

 

 
Pretty Smooth 

BEAUTY 
Dermalogica Expert & Stockist 

Microdermabrasion     

Facial 
Call/text Heidi for more information 
and bookings: 07901 603021             
Join the Facebook group:                  
prettysmoothbeauty burham Kent Shellac         

manicures 

Celebrating 10 years in Burham  
 

Local Beauty Clinic offering:  
manicures, pedicures, waxing and more  
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WINCHESTER HOUSE NURSING HOME,  
WOULDHAM 

 

Website: www.barchester.com   Tel: 01634 685001 
 

 
How quickly this year is passing and what a year it’s been so far, but now 
we are talking about Halloween and Fireworks and also even Christmas.  
We are looking forward to Holmesdale School visiting us again and    
picking up where we left off before the summer holidays. So much to 
catch up on. We have also been invited to the School and our residents are 
very excited and looking forward to seeing the Students and finding out 
what they have been doing. 
So much going on within the home, all our favourite entertainers visiting 
and always on the lookout for new exciting things to do. So if anyone out 
there has an interest they would like to share with us or local Choirs or 
Dance Schools that would like to come and entertain us. Please let us 
know. Your local Nursing home needs you…..  
 
Exciting changes with the Activities team – after 8 years at the home I am 
leaving and I must say my time at Winchester House has been an         
incredible journey and I have loved every Minute. I have meet the most 
amazing people, Residents and their families and the most amazing     
dedicated staff. And you the local community. Thank you all for your  
interest in our lovely home, your support no matter how small makes a 
difference. Mr & Mrs Fitter and staff and children at Wouldham All 
Saints School, the joy you bring to our home is wonderful and I know you 
will continue to spread your joy. Mike Hayes and all at the church and of 
course Gwen and Dennis. 
 
So a big welcome to our Head of Activities, Amber who has been with us 
for almost a year. She is full of sparkle and great ideas. Also Sarah who 
many of you will know from the village, she is our beautiful Sunflower 
and Rachael who is joining the team from the laundry. Such a great and 
powerful team, so I will not be missed (crying)….. 
 
I wish them all the best for the future, not that they need it.   
So it’s goodbye from me and I wish you all the best for the future. 
 
Regards, Sheila  
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November in your Garden 
Sunshine is delicious, rain is refreshing, wind braces us up, snow is exhilarating.  

There is no such thing as bad weather, only different kinds of good weather.’ 
 

Now that the weather is fresher and the days are shorter, there are still a few 
jobs to be done around the garden if time and weather permit. Perhaps the most     
important of these is to ensure any tender plants are brought into a greenhouse, 
conservatory or shed if possible, or failing that are wrapped in bubble wrap and  
horticultural fleece to protect them from any frosts and harsh winter weather. 
This applies to Dahlias (which should also have any remaining foliage cut back 
by now), Lemons/Limes, Agave & Pelargonium, and any other plants that 
would naturally be found in a more Mediterranean climate. Roses can also be 
cut back to reduce ‘wind-rock’, by pruning the stems back by approx. a third to 
an outward facing bud, and herbaceous perennials can also be cut back to tidy 
the garden for winter. The prunings can all be added to a compost heap, and        
remember by chopping any waste material in smaller pieces will help to create 
some wonderful compost ready to use next year. There is also still time to lift, 
divide and move any perennials that have outgrown their spot, but choose a 
fine day when there is no imminent risk of frost, to give them the best chance 
to re-establish in the border. 
Now is also a good time to clear ponds of any decaying matter, dead leaves and 
overgrown pond plants, to help to maintain good pond health over winter. It’s 
also a good idea to float a tennis ball on the surface of ponds & bird baths to 
help prevent them from freezing completely solid, & therefore maintaining    
oxygen flow for any pond dwellers. 
In the vegetable garden it’s time to sow broad beans and garlic if you haven’t 
done so already, and also winter onion sets can be planted out if there is no 
sign of imminent frost. It’s also wise to stake Brassicas, such as Brussel 
Sprouts and Kale, as these can be easily rocked in the wind. Apple & Pear trees 
can also be pruned over winter while they rest. The best rules to follow are to 
initially remove the 3-D’s (dead/diseased/damaged) branches first by cutting 
them back to the nearest bud or main branch. Furthermore, cut back any wispy 
growth, especially any from the base, back to main trunk/branch with a clean 
cut. Aim to maintain an open shape, and select the strongest branches as the 
main structure, bearing in mind that horizontal branches will bear more fruit 
than vertical.  
Other things to be doing in the garden now: 

Plant out Tulip bulbs either into the borders, or layering in pots  
Keep bird feeders topped up, and clean bird baths ready for winter 
Spruce up fences & sheds with a fresh coat of paint if the weather is 

dry 
Aerate the lawn by spiking it over with a garden fork – push the spikes 

into the ground and wiggle them to create a small hole. 
‘Sue Durrani, Secretary, Allotment Association, Wouldham   

Wouldham allotment plots are available.  [Contact Sue: 682363 ] 
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Pop along to our NEW booking office at Vicarage Lane in 
Hoo, visit our stand at Chatham Dockside Outlet, or 

browse our website for more about our Christmas trips 
and tours 

 

CHRISTMAS SHOPPING 
Westwood Cross 

Ely  
Birmingham 

 

FESTIVE ENTERTAINMENT 
Thursford Christmas Spectacular 

Jinglebell Christmas Show at Brick lane Music Hall 
London Eye 

Christmas Cruise 
 

CHRISTMAS GETAWAYS 
Bournemouth 

Mill Rhythe Holiday Village 
Great Yarmouth 
Kidderminster 

 

In 2020 we will have a pick up point in Peters Village –     

please enquire. 
 

Farleigh Coaches also offer a fantastic array of day trips.  
These too feature in our brochure. 

 

Unit B1 Vicarage Lane, Hoo. Rochester, Kent     
ME3 9LB                                                             

Email: bookings@farleighcoaches.com                      
Tel 01634 254009                                                      

Web: www.farleighcoaches.com 
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SUCCESS FOR THE INAUGURAL TOUR OF PETERS VILLAGE SSSI 
 

Contrary to what you may think, newts don’t need lots of water to swim around 
in. In fact, it can be fatal - fish are then likely to thrive and feed off the newts. 
This was just one fascinating insight revealed to the inaugural tour of the Peters 
Pit Site of Special Scientific Interest (SSSI), a UK top 10 site for conservation of 
the Great Crested Newt – the rarest of the three native newt species.                                                           
The location beside Peters Village earned protected status in 2000 and is       
managed by Kent Wildlife Trust (KWT) with funding by Peters Village         
developer Trenport. Apart from the newts it is also home to many other rarities 
including the Dormouse, Nightingale and various bats, orchids, solitary bees, 
and butterflies. All are threatened by loss of habitat, so public access to the SSSI 
is deterred, but KWT recognised the pride and interest shown by residents in and 
around Peters Village and has launched a series of occasional guided tours.                                                                                                                              
The inaugural tour was led by KWT’s Medway Valley Warden Steve Weeks, 
who told the 15-strong party of visitors that the 29 hectare/71 acre SSSI might 
seem an unlikely nature reserve on what was once a major industrial site, the 
former Peters Lime & Cement Works, producing cement from locally quarried 
chalk. Some 1,000 men worked there at its peak and it was served by a fleet of 
80 Thames barges, but the works’ lack of a rail connection led to closure by the 
1920s and gradual reclamation by Nature and then the SSSI.                                                                                                                              
Steve Weeks said tours were not staged to track down and show the rare wild 
species there – there are penalties for those who do – but visitors did at least 
meet some other rarities: a flock of Hebridean Sheep. Steve explained that the 
Hebrideans – looking more like small goats – are particularly useful for grazing 
and maintaining the balance of SSSI vegetation: “If we didn’t have them here 
for a while then the area would quickly turn to secondary woodland and change 
the habitat for the newts and other existing flora and fauna. They are also hardy 
little animals and don’t need much looking after.” After our woolly encounter, 
he led the group to what appeared to be a scene of devastation: a cracked and 
dried area surrounded by scratchy trees and announced it as one of the SSSI’s 
most important newt ponds: “The key to success as a Great Crested Newt colony 
is the rise and fall of the water in the various ponds of the SSSI; the biggest 
threat to the newts is being eaten by fish, but fish cannot survive if the water 
dries up in summer.                                                                                                                              
“Newts emerge from hibernation in March, the males put on a mating display 
with their colourful crest and markings and the females produce the eggs. These 
are not like massed frog spawn, but laid individually and white, which the     
female tries to screen from the sun’s heat by using a leaf or other vegetation. The 
hatchlings resemble tadpoles but have feathery external gills.” He added that 
while newts are not prolific egg producers, they do live longer than their frog 
and toad cousins: a newt can reach 20 years in captivity and at least 10 in the 
wild. Pointing to the pond trees, he said part of KWT’s management of the    
colony was to control those and other dominant vegetation near the ponds, to 
ensure that they don’t take too much water away during the newts’ breeding  
season or provide too much shade when the ponds need maximum sunlight to 
warm  the  water:         continued........ 
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WANT TO   
ADVERTISE IN THIS 

MAGAZINE? 
 

We deliver to every 
house in Burham, 

Wouldham & Peters  

Village each month.  
 

WE HAVE SPACE FOR 
SOME MORE             

ADVERTISING.  
JUST CONTACT THE 

EDITOR 

continued........ 
“It is a real balancing act,” said Steve. He also 
showed visitors the ‘newt fences’ created to   
allow the newts into the colony but deter them 
from leaving.  
It was clear by the end of the tour that everyone 
has learned far more than they expected, while 
sharing nuggets of information they had gleaned 
from their own local knowledge and connections. 
Lucie Davis has family roots in neighbouring Wouldham and recently returned 
to the area by buying a new home on Peters Village. “This tour has been       
brilliant,” she said. “And I would really like to join another one so that I can see 
how it develops further and how the site might be during a different season.” 
Peter Davey, who lives in Burham said: “It was really excellent to learn so 
much. I think everyone round here is very proud of the SSSI – now we know 
more about it.” 
     WHY IT’S IMPORTANT NOT TO ENTER THE PETERS PIT SSSI                                    
Kent Wildlife Trust’s Steve Weeks said: “Technically, the Peters Pit SSSI is 
off limits to the general public in the interests of conservation of rare      
species like the newts, but there has been unauthorised access by dog    
walkers and others so, short of erecting an unfeasibly high fence, we hope 
these guided tours will help spread the word about admiring their          
wonderful natural asset from afar in future. This approach has certainly 
worked at other sites we manage.                                                                                             
Trenport Director Chris Hall said: “The SSSI at Peters Village is a unique asset 
and one we are very proud of, but rather than go to draconian lengths to keep 
people out, we would rather encourage these tours to help publicise the need to 
respect this special open space, so that it continues to foster and maintain many 
rare species – with a helping hand.” Also people can  help to preserve the Peters 
Pit nature reserve by joining practical volunteer days with the warden – please 
use the contact details below.” He added that such helping hands have included 

newt fences and tunnels introduced by Trenport 
under KWT’s direction, to help keep the Great 
Crested Newts from  wandering into harm on 
local roads and tracks. “   
 If you would like to join one in the   future 
please contact KWT   Medway Valley Warden 
Steve Weeks at:   
stephen.weeks@kentwildlife.org.uk                          

                                                                                                                           

Can’t wait for the next tour though?   See some 
tips on how you can use your    garden to help 
wildlife and conservation:   https://
petersvillage.co.uk/entry/an-invitation-to-go-
wild-at-peters-village 

                                                                                                                

 

mailto:stephen.weeks@kentwildlife.org.uk
https://petersvillage.co.uk/entry/an-invitation-to-go-wild-at-peters-village
https://petersvillage.co.uk/entry/an-invitation-to-go-wild-at-peters-village
https://petersvillage.co.uk/entry/an-invitation-to-go-wild-at-peters-village
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SCHOOL LANE                                                              

BOARDING KENNELS & CATTERY 

Authority licensed & inspected annually--- 

Local family run business 

Long/ Short/Stays & special rates for extra long stays  

SUPPORTED BY LOCAL VETs 

                     01634 683149          Find us on Facebook 

 BARRY BLACK DOG TRAINING                                       

TELEPHONE HELP GIVEN @ REASONABLE RATES.    

ALSO  ONE 2 ONES- HOME VISITS OR  

AT ONE OF OUR GROUP CLASSES 

Behaviour issues - puppies – obedience & agility classes 

Professional Hands on Trainer      

   With over 36Yrs experience. KIND & UNDERSTANDING     

methods used .  01634 669885            Find us on Facebook 

BREEDERS OF QUALITY, GOOD NATURED, HEALTH 

CHECKED, CHOCOLATE LABRADORS,                          

LABRADOODLES 

   & BRITISH SHORTHAIR CATS. 

ALL PUPPIES & KITTENS ARE VET CHECKED &  

APPROVED.   CALL 01634 669885  Find us on Facebook 

FOR PUPPY & KITTEN AVALABILITY  
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BURHAM UNITED CHARITIES 
Burham United Charities are a local charitable organisation that  provides 
assistance to those in need living within the old parish boundaries            
(i.e. Burham Village and parts of Blue Bell Hill). 
Every year the Charity gives grants towards the Winter Fuel costs of retired   
villagers on restricted incomes. 
They can also offer one off grants to help alleviate particular instances of 
hardship for any resident of the parish. 
Parents of school age children may obtain help with some of the costs associated 
with schooling. 
If you, or someone you know, is on a low income or has an exceptional need 
which is not provided for by Welfare Benefits, we may be able to help. 
Contact: Dave Young (01634 867669) or Roger Kiralfy (01634 869900) 

FLOWERS IN MEMORY OF A LOVED ONE AT 
CHRISTMAS 

 
This Christmas, with your help, we would like to fill 
our Parish Church  in Wouldham with flowers in 
memory of our loved ones. All their names will be  
recorded in a book of remembrance to be displayed in 
the Church over Christmas. The Church will be open 
over Christmas to see the flowers and to have a time of reflection and  
quietness during this busy period.  
If you would like to remember your loved ones in this way, use the form 
below.  
Please make cheques for this payable to ‘Burham & Wouldham PCC Acc’ 
and send to Gwen Worcester, 4 Church St, Burham ME1 3SD.  
Thank you. 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
 
PLEASE PRINT IN BLOCK CAPITALS 
 

I would like Flowers to be placed in Wouldham Church this Christmas in memory of: 
 

………………………………………………………………………………................ 
 

………………………………………………………………………………................ 
 
 

Donation from:   ……………………………………………………………................ 
 
…………………………………………………………………………………………. 
 

Telephone number: ………………………......I enclose £ ........……............................ 
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REPORTING 155 BUS PROBLEMS ? 
 

A number of residents who rely on buses have spoken to local councillors about late and 
cancelled 155 buses. The buses are a vital link for many people and especially those who 
do not drive. It is important if there is a poor or non-existent service, that it is reported. 
So a new system of reporting problems has been set up.  
If you have problems please contact Pam Saunders: 01634 685936 or 
pam@burhampc.co.uk (Parish Clerk for Burham) or Nicky Grimes: 01634 864319 or 
clerk@wouldhampc.co.uk (Parish Clerk, Wouldham.)  
They will require the date and time of the incident, the direction of the bus and brief  
details of the problem. This should be done as soon as  possible after the incident and the 
details will then be passed to Kent County Council for follow up action. It’s important 
that they get the evidence your reports provide. 
Any poor service we suffer from now will take time to sort out and it is dependent on 
timely reporting of the problems as they occur. Our MP, KCC & TMBC councillors and 

our two parish councils are still working on this problem and making slow progress.  

No job too big or small.  
All housework, offices & builders 
cleans. House clearances. Weekly, 

fortnightly, monthly & one off 
cleans. 2hrs minimum.  

 

ELAINE BARKLEY 
07979082097 
01732 321167 
elainebarkley1965@gmail.com 

BARKLEY DOMESTIC & 
COMMERCIAL CLEANING 

DECOR BY DEENA 
 

Qualified,  

Female Painter   

& Decorator 
  

A Professional,  

Friendly & Reliable  

Service  
 

Please call Deena for a  

free quote. Tel07950222371  
Email  

decorbydeena@gmail.com 

Facebook: 

Sonia K Curtains 

“Cut out the middle man; Come straight to the Maker”  

Sonia Dowsett  
SOFT FURNISHER & CURTAINS  

Fabric Samples are available to look at in the comfort of your home.  
Have your own fabric made up to your bespoke requirements.           

Moving House and want to take your curtains with you?                       
We can help with resizing and fitting.  

ESTABLISHED SINCE 1985  
As seen on BBC’s DIY SOS.      A Fast & Friendly Service!  

 

Tel: 01634 352 318  
Mobile: 07715 629 791  

Email: sonia68@hotmail.co.uk  
Web: soniakcurtains.co.uk  

mailto:pam@burhampc.co.uk
mailto:clerk@wouldhampc.co.uk
mailto:decorbydeena@gmail.com
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THIS MAGAZINE IS A FREE, PUBLICATION. 
It is produced and delivered by volunteers monthly to each 
home (currently 1500) in Burham, Wouldham and Peters 
Villages. (except January & August) 
It can also be viewed on-line: 
www.wouldhamchurch.org.uk http://
www.burhampc.kentparishes.gov.uk/        &             
http://www.wouldhampc.kentparishes.gov.uk/  

Please contact the editor if you can do a bit to help         
delivering the Magazine to a small area near you.     
Thank you. 

The deadline for copy is always on the 10th day of the      
previous month but please contact the Editor earlier to agree 
the content and reserve the space. (see outside back cover) 

Size 1. - 6cm x 6cm. 
1/6th of A5 page. 

1 issue 
£15 

5 issues 
£65 

10 issues 
£120 

        

Size 2. – 
12cm width x 6cm height. 
1/3rd of A5 page 

1 issue 
£20 

5 issues 
£90 

10 issues 
£165 

        

Size 3 – 
12cm width x 12cm height 
2/3rd of A5 page. 

1 issue 
£35 

  

5 issues 
£160 

  

10 issues 
£288 

        

Full page. A5 
12cm width x 19cm height 

1 issue 
£40 

5 issues 
£180 

10 issues 
£330 

2019 ADVERTISING SIZES & PRICES.  

ADVERTISING IN THIS MAGAZINE 

http://www.wouldhamchurch.org.uk
http://www.burhampc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
http://www.burhampc.kentparishes.gov.uk/
http://www.wouldhampc.kentparishes.gov.uk/


34 

 

The  Community Magazine for Burham, Wouldham, Peters Village   
 

The deadline for copy is always on the 10th day of the previous month but please 
contact the Editor earlier to agree the content and reserve the space. 

Editor: Mary Davis, Tel. 01634 869650.  
e-mail: zero.mexdavis247@btinternet.com 

Please note; there are combined July/August & December/January editions. 
 

A Note From The Editor 
We hope you  enjoy reading this Magazine.  
We welcome your news items and articles.  

However, we reserve the right to edit or not to publish.  
The publication of any advertisement  

does not carry the Church’s endorsement. 
 

  

 

L&K TAXIS  
 

Air Conditioned, 8-Seater  
Mini Bus     

 

                                          

Airport Transfers          Dock Transfers         Fully licensed    
 

Weddings          Parties         Long Distance Journeys    

   
 

Telephone:  07514474939  

 Boxley Timber &  
 Fencing Supplies 

Quality Sheds & Summer-
houses. 

Sleepers & Decking.  
Gates & Trellis made to  size.  

All types of Fencing. Collection/
Delivery 

Stockist of tools:  DeWalt, Bahco, Ryobi &          
Quality Faithfull Tools 

  

A FAMILY RUN BUSINESS OFFERING 
FRIENDLY  PROFESSIONAL ADVICE. 
 BOXLEY SAWMILL,  
PILGRIMS WAY,  
BOXLEY,  MAIDSTONE,    
ME14 3EB.  Tel: 01622 753953 

www.boxleytimber.co.uk 

QUALIFIED FEMALE  
PLUMBER 

CALL RACHEL: 07731 756947 
www.haslerplumbing.co.uk 

Specialising in 
small                 

maintenance & 
repairs 

 

 

For a professional, friendly and  
reliable service— 


